Dear Wildcat Parents,
Welcome to the 2023-2024 school year!  We are so excited to be on this new learning journey with you.
We have some house keeping items that we need you to know before the start of the year. Like all strong communities, we have some things that help us create a great learning space for our students. 
· First few days = we will have a staggered entry with the Kindergarten to Grade 4 students coming on August 31st and Grade 5 to Grade 8 will come on September 1st.  All students will come to school on September 5th.  Morning bell is at 8:20am and the end of day bell is at 2:50pm buses will pull out of the yard at about 3:00pm.  Please do not call the school after 2:30pm to change how your child is getting home, after this time we can not garntee that the information will get to your child in time. 
· Pancake Breakfast = On September 5th, we will have our Wildcat Pancake Breakfast first thing in the morning.  We invite all parents and siblings to attend and celebrate the beginning of the school year.  If you are able to volunteer and help us on this fun morning, please email the school.
· Meet the Teacher = We invite everyone to the Meet the Teacher evening on Thursday, September 7th from 5:30 – 6:30pm.  Come in and meet your child’s teacher!
· School Council Meeting = On Thursday, September 7th we will have our first School Council Meeting at 4:30 in the Learning Commons.  Everyone welcome!
· Fundraising Meeting = On Monday, September 11th the first Fundraising Committee meeting will be at 3:00pm  in the Learning Commons. Volunteers needed!
· Code of Conduct = At MCS we have a Code of Conduct for students to help us create a safe and caring environment for all.  We will be sending this document home soon for parents and students to sign.  Please send this signed document back to the school.
· Cell phones = Cell phones are not permitted in classes in MCS.  Cell phones will need to be stored in backpacks and lockers.  Student may use their cell phones at recess, lunch recess time and before and after school.  If students bring cell phones into class, they will be taken away and given back at the end of the day the first time.  If the cell phone of the same student comes back into class after the first warning, the cell phone will be removed and given to the office where parents will have to come and pick it up.
· Hats = Hats are not allowed inside the school.  They may be worn outside.  Thanks for honouring this long tradition at our school.
· Gym Strip = All students from grade 4 and up are required to change into gym strip for their gym classes.  If they forget their gym strip, a loner set will be offered to the student.  We have this system in place to help teach students about proper hygene.  Please remind your child to bring their gym strip home for a wash once a week.
If you have any questions or concerns about the coming week, please do not hesitate to call the school at 403-938-7832.
Thank you & Welcome back!
Karla Davis 
Principal 
